H&M response to SACOM report on working conditions at its supplier factories in China
Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited H&M to respond to the following items:
Alpha

- “Zara, H&M, Gap Suppliers Abuse Chinese Workers: Report”, The News Lens, 21 July 2016: http://international.thenewslens.com/article/44732
- "Reality Behind Brands’ CSR Hypocrisy: An Investigative Report on China Suppliers of ZARA, H&M, and GAP", SACOM, 19 July 2016: http://sacom.hk/reality-behind-brands-csr-hypocrisy-an-investigative-report-on-china-suppliers-of-zara-hm-and-gap/
H&M sent the following response to the Resource Centre:

9 Aug 2016

“The report raises commonly known issues within the textile industry. H&M has been addressing these issues for years and has put great effort in the sourcing countries to improve working conditions and strengthen workers' rights. There are still challenges, but we can see that the work we do makes a difference.  

In China, we have a team of around 40 people dedicated to driving our sustainability programs together with other business functions in the country and our global sustainability organisation. Thanks to our strong local presence we are well aware of the challenges raised in the report, including issues with transparency. We believe in long- term relationships with our business partners and we believe in supporting them to handle challenges common to the industry. Transparency is a fundamental requirement in all our business relationships. Our team frequently visit the factories, also on an unnanounced basis, and regularly conduct interviews with the workers.  

We agree that improvement in workers’ ability to negotiate and collective bargaining is key to drive sustainable improvements in the industry, which is why we have initiated several programs to support functional worker representation in our suppliers’ factories (democratically elected workers participating committees or trade unions) in China in order to strengthen workers right to collective bargaining and wage negotiations. H&M is since 2013 running a Social Dialogue project in China supporting our Fair Living Wage Strategy. The goal is that all our strategic suppliers should have democratically elected workers representatives in place.  

The issue of overtime is one of the most common challenges throughout the textile industry and H&M has raised and addressed the issue for many years. We are taking measures aiming to help factories reduce overtime such as constantly improving our purchasing planning tools to reduce production peaks and thereby help our suppliers to better plan their capacity and reduce over time.   

The employees in the textile industry must be able to earn a fair living wage. In 2013 we launched our Fair Living Wage Strategy, which is an important contribution to the work towards fairer pay in the textile industry. Our strategy initially focuses on the suppliers we work with, but long-term we want to see change throughout the industry; all employees at textile factories, regardless of who is the buyer, should earn a fair living wage. Transparent wage setting, where the workers should be able to understand how the wages are calculated, is an important aspect of this work. During 2015 the Fair Wage Method was rolled out at strategic suppliers (ie. the ones we buy most from) in China. We expect to see the first results during this year which is also when the project will be scaled up further.”

1

